
Strong readers answered 70 percent more math and science correctly than students who were weaker
readers, even on questions with low reading difficulty.
Most students read less than 15 minutes a day. An analysis of more than 9.9 million students found that only
those students who read 15 minutes or more per day made accelerated reading gains. 
Reading reduces stress

Dear Parents and Guardians,
We have received some questions about whether Flex is mandatory. The answer is yes. Flex is designed to
support our #1 school goal: All Lakers will reach their highest academic potential and our #3 school goal: All
students will improve their literacy skills. This time is assigned for students to receive support from their
teacher(s), complete homework, study, or read silently. Students find some subjects more challenging than
others, Flex allows them to access a subject specific teacher to give them extra support during this time. Many
students have commitments outside of school hours and Flex allows them to finish their homework and
assignments as well as prepare for tests. Finally, if students don’t require extra support, time to do homework or
study then the time should be spent reading. 
Research shows: 

All students are required to sign up for Flex first thing in the morning. Attendance will be taken during Flex. If
students skip Flex then they will make up this time during their lunch or after school. Please see below the rooms
and teachers available for both Flex blocks:

Thank you,

Mike Garrow, Principal
mgarrow@cesd73.ca
403-887-2412




        Dates to Remember February 20: Family Day
March 7: Athletic Society Meeting 6:30pm

February 10:  Collaborative Day, No School
February 18- 26: Winter Break

https://www.renaissance.com/2018/01/23/blog-magic-15-minutes-reading-practice-reading-growth/?utm_source=school-leaders-now&utm_medium=featured-article&utm_campaign=guide-to-reading-growth


Division News
… for parents and guardians

February 2023

Acting in support of our commitment to our 900
Indigenous students and their families, and to
embrace Indigenous Learning for all students and
staff, we will be installing Treaty flags inside schools
across our division as a sign of respect to Indigenous
Peoples.
Recently, our Board of Trustees, Leadership Team,
and School Administration Teams shared an
important flag ceremony with Elders, Knowledge
Keepers and special guests from Treaty 6, Treaty 7
and the Métis Nation.
It was a touching and historic moment for our school
division. It fills us with tremendous pride as we
continue to make authentic steps forward with
respect to truth and reconciliation. It was a special
day in our critically important journey.

I would like to thank our Indigenous Learning
team for bringing us together with our honoured
guests, and to all our administrators, staff and
trustees for what they have all done to this point
and for what they will continue to do.
The admin team from your child’s school will
provide further information on their own flag
ceremony as their plans evolve, and we thank you
for walking alongside us throughout this journey.
In Chinook’s Edge, our actions will always speak
louder than our words.

Embracing Indigenous students and their families

A message from Superintendent Kurt Sacher

Superintendent Kurt Sacher shared a warm greeting with honoured guests before addressing the
audience, while students provided a spirited celebration in dance at the Indigenous Flag
ceremony.Chinook’s Edge is working to ensure our Indigenous students and families feel welcome, cared
for and respected through our Indigenous Students Matter committee, our Indigenous Learning Team
with reps in every school, and our heartfelt commitment. Please read more here.

To read the latest Board eNews, please click here.

https://www.cesd73.ca/download/408502
https://www.cesd73.ca/download/408710







